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Thanks to Arboretum & Nature Trail Patrons in 2021  
Anonymous 

Audrey Ackerman-Frey 

Jean Aspril 

George & Dian Bagley 

Dean Baker 

Marilyn Beardslee 

Ron & Joan Beck 

Yvonne Beck 

Emiline Belser 

Nancy & Richard Benson 

Susan E. Berntheizel 

John & Beth Betrone 

Sandra Bloom * 

Jeanette Bomberger 

Jack & Sally Brinker 

John & Patricia Carpenter 

Forrest & Kitty Collier 

Susan Dohren 

Jay & Sally Douglas 

Chuck & Connie Ebersole 

Lucy Eyster 

Levi Fisher 

William & Kit Gamber 

Leo Grasser 

Dottie Grove 

Mary Haddon 

Paul & Delphine Heimer 

Sandra Hoover 

Carol S. Jenkins 

Beulah Jones 

Gloria & Lew Kauffman 

Steph Kaufhold 

Gene Klumpp 

Suzanne Kohler 

Jim & Liz Kreider 

Ken Kreider 

Barbara Loughner 

Charlotte & Phil Lynch 

Eleanor McCann 

Elvira Miller * 

Dan & Shelli Mortensen * 

Linda & Thomas Mullen, Jr. 

Stan & Mibby Novak 

Richard Olson 

Laurie Phillips 

Bernie H. Quay 

Elaine Radcliffe 

George & Claressa Resh 

Linda A. Rice 

Donald & Sally Rock * 

Sally & Bruce Rodenberger 

Beth Rogers 

Janice Rosato 

John & Judith Sayko 

Mary Jane Schaar 

Grace Sensenig 

Julie & Marvin Shearer 

Barbara B. Smith 

Ada Southwood 

Doris St. John 

Kay Straley 

Esther & David Suh 

Greg Sullivan * 

Charlie & Suzann Schwenk 

Bev Trauger 

Ruth Von Heimburg 

Kay Walker * 

Rose Ann Wassell 

Patricia Weber 

Mary Alice Weirich 

Alice Zamboni * 

*  nonresident
 

Thanks to donors & volunteers 
Thanks to the many residents, families, & staff 

who contributed to the projects carried out in 

2021.  These projects included adding the Connie 

McMullin picnic table; planting of 12 

honor/memorial trees bringing the total to 19 

trees; improving the trail including removing 

brush & spreading wood chips; repairing storm 

damage on trail; mowing the edges of the 

arboretum to keep down invasive plants; raising 

flowers to make into arrangements to sell to raise 

funds for the MHC Benevolent Care Fund; 

planting & tubing 200 flowering shrubs & small 

trees; printing programs for the dedication; 

purchasing a 35-gallon water tank; purchasing 

mulch for the trail and wild flower gardens; & 

other supplies as needed.  Thanks to Woodcrest 

for always being there to help when needed & 

providing encouragement.  Special thanks 

volunteers who maintain the trail; clear brush in 

the arboretum; plant trees, shrubs & bulbs; make 

sure the honor/memorial trees get watered when 

necessary; and raise flowers & arrange them. 
 

Information & Contributions 
For more information contact Jerry Lawrence at: 

717-984-2760 or grlawrence@comcast.net.  

Make Nature Trail & Arboretum contributions 

out to:  ‘WCV Nature Trail & Arboretum’. 

Send contributions to  

WCV Nature Trail and Arboretum 

David Suh, Treasurer 

2001 Harrisburg Pike, PH 202 

Lancaster, PA 17601.   

Woodcrest Villa Arboretum is Dedicated To Those Recognized with Trees 

http://rhodyman.net/WCV
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Veterans Memorial Garden for Arboretum 
Woodcrest Villa vet Paul 

Cunningham, Don 

Becker from Stoney 

Bridge Landscape 

Design, Jerry Lawrence, 

Steve Henning, and 

Bruce Metzler met to 

discuss the design of a 

veterans memorial 

garden to be installed in 

the WCV Arboretum 

near the Connie 

McMullin picnic table.  

The memorial will mark 

the 100th anniversary of 

the Tomb of the 

Unknown Soldier. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Preliminary plan for Veterans garden in Arboretum 

Spreading wood chips to mulch flower bed.     

Trail Crew Mulch Wild Flower Bed 
John Carpenter, Jerry 

Lawrence, Ken Kreider, Bruce 

Metzler, Charlie Schwenk, 

and Dean Baker came out to 

the snow covered arboretum 

to spread wood chips on the 

site of the new Wild Flower 

Bed.  Tree of Life brought in a 

chipper and chipped dead 

wood into mulch for the Wild 

Flower Bed to prepare for 

planting of wild flowers in 

spring.  The new wild flower 

garden will be just east of the 

Connie McMullin picnic 

table.  

 
Left to right: WCV vet Paul Cunningham, Don Becker from Stoney 

Bridge Landscape Design, Jerry Lawrence, and Bruce Metzler. 

 

 
Left to right: John Carpenter, Jerry Lawrence, Ken Kreider, Bruce 

Metzler, Charlie Schwenk and Dean Baker. 

 


